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Domain Parklands Master Plan Factsheet
Visitor experience and recreation

A place people love to visit
Domain Parklands attracts significant numbers of visitors throughout the year, including local residents, tourists (local, interstate and international) and workers - of all ages and abilities. Many people come to visit particular destinations. Some of the most popular destinations are the Royal Botanic Gardens, the Shrine of Remembrance and the Sidney Myer Music Bowl.  Many people also attend concerts, ceremonies and commemorations. 

It’s difficult to collect actual numbers of park visitors to the Domain Parklands. However, we can gather some indicative information from visitor numbers to destinations and events within the parklands. The Royal Botanic Gardens had over 1.5 million visitors during 2014- 2015. The Shrine of Remembrance has around 900,000 visitors per year. Events such as Moomba can attract over 100,000 people, and three of the major fun runs in the precinct attract over 30,000 participants. These figures suggest that there is significant visitation to the parklands.
Recreational activities 

People also visit the parklands for recreation - to relax, walk or exercise, for picnics and family gatherings, for play; walking the dog on a lead and exploring all the park has to offer. The rowing community (rowers, club members and supporters) primarily congregate in the boatshed area in Alexandra Gardens – this is the base for their activities. Skaters of all ages use the Riverslide Skate Park.  There is one formal sports ground, the Edmund Herring Oval on Domain Road, which is used for cricket in summer and soccer in winter.  

Major events

Over the past 15 years, the Domain Parklands have become increasingly popular as a venue for major events, attracting people from all over Melbourne and regional Victoria.  While the Alexandra Gardens has always been a home for Moomba, more events are now being held both at the gardens and across the river in Birrarung Marr, because of the central city proximity.  These events are very popular and offer different experiences throughout the year.  Other major events in the precinct are fun runs, which draw thousands of participants. Many of these start or finish in the Alexandra Gardens or Kings Domain, and incorporate the parklands in their circuits.  

In managing the parklands, we are keen to encourage physical activity, facilitate opportunities for participation in community and provide opportunities for visitors to experience nature and learn about the environment.  We also recognise that visiting parks is good for physical and mental health and wellbeing, and that play in parks is important for the healthy development of children and young people. We know that places of quiet reflection and environmental beauty can provide relief from the urban environment.

By paying attention to universal access principles, we can help make sure people can easily get to – and around – our beautiful parklands.  
